Carter B, Baum, PE
November 8, 2021
Page 3

COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA
COUNTY OF HENRICO
[image: image1.png]





R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602




November 8, 2021
Carter B. Baum, PE
Kimley Horn
17000 Willow Lawn Drive
Richmond, VA 23230



Re: 
POD2021-00435










Starbucks at River Road Shopping Center







Original Plan Review2
Dear Mr. Baum:
Please be advised that the planning review of the above referenced Plan of Development (POD) plan submitted for review on October 13, 2021, has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments:
a) Provide a sidewalk along the River Road front per Traffic Engineering review comments 
b) Provide additional along right of way along River Road to accommodate traffic Engineering comments.
c)  It is my understanding that Traffic Engineering allows a 10-foot drive through where a 12-foot-wide bypass lane is provided. Consider reducing the width of the drive through lane, to provide sufficient right of way along River Road.

d) Provide either additional right of way or a public sidewalk easement along Huguenot Road per VDOT comments, If the sidewalk is located in an easement the owner will need to maintain the sidewalk and a maintenance agreement will be required.
e) Re-establish peripheral landscaping along River Road and Huguenot Road to the extent possible. Although the zoning code typically requires a 10-foot landscape strip for peripheral parking landscaping, (including drives and drive through lanes), this site is currently non-conforming. Therefore, the zoning code only requires best efforts. (See Sections 24-5312 and 24-6602 of the revised zoning ordinance).
f) Provide a fence (matching the fence surrounding the out-door dining area), where there is less than-three feet of separation between the public sidewalk from the drive through lane. The fence will control site access and discourage pedestrians from crossing the drive through lanes
g) The proposed dumpster enclosure appears to encroach into the sight distance triangle for the drive through lane. Adjust the proposed location of the dumpster enclosure to provide adequate sight lines and to allow appropriate placement of STOP and DO NOT ENTER signs.
h) Provide a cover over the slot drain at the northwest corner of the drive through lane to prevent wheels from being caught in the slot.

i) The zoning code requires trees to be a minimum 2.5-inch caliper.

Additional comments on the original POD plan will be provided by the Departments of Public Works and Public Utilities under separate cover. Additional comments may be provided upon submission of revised plans for review.

If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920.








Sincerely,








Michael F. Kennedy








County Planner
PC: River Road Shopping Center, Inc.
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